
DELEGATION REQUEST 

Submitted on Tuesday, January 15, 2019 - 13:16 

Names of persons speaking: Helen Boyd and Meghan Leahy 

Organization you are representing: Comox Valley Nurses for Health and the Environment and 
Comox Valley Nurses and Nurse Practitioners of BC 

Primary purpose of the organization: Awareness, Action and Advocacy on Issues of 
Sustainability 

Number of members: 85 

Mailing address:  
1659 Beaufort Avenue 
Comox, BC  V9M 1R8 

Contact name: Helen Boyd 

Subject matter: 
Banning of single-use plastic bags throughout the Comox Valley will ensure the quality of our 
natural environment and reduce landfill management costs. 

Specific request of the regional district, if any (i.e. letter of support, funding): 
To consider a Comox Valley-wide ban on single-use plastic bags at point of sale and possibly other 
plastic packaging. 

Requested meeting date: March 12, 2019 

Audio-visual equipment needed: Powerpoint presentation and hand held slide changer please 



BACHELOR OF SCIENCE IN NURSING 

2300 RY AN RD,  COURTENAY ,  BC,  V9N 8N6   WWW.NI C.BC.CA 
TEL :  250 .334 .5000 F AX :  250.334 .5006  

March 6, 2019 

Global Learning Initiative 
North Island College 
2300 RYAN RD, COURTENAY, BC, V9N 8N6  

Dear Council Members of Courtenay, Comox and Cumberland and Area Directors, 

The Global Learning Initiative (GLI) of North Island College supports the proposed by-law 
to ban single use plastic bags at the ‘point of sale’ throughout the Comox Valley. The GLI is led 
by Bachelor of Science in Nursing program students in partnership with faculty and local, 
indigenous, and international community groups. The goal of GLI is to foster awareness about 
local and global health and environmental issues and participate in the creation of a healthier, 
happier world. To do this our organization hosts speakers and shares films at the college. 

This year GLI has adopted an environmental preservation theme. One of the issues we 
chose to focus on is reducing use of plastic. To engage the community, we have shown the film 
‘Bag It’. This film highlights the enormous issue of the overuse of plastic and the impact it has 
on health and the environment. Helen Boyd, a representative of Comox Valley Nurses for Health 
and the Environment led a conversation and question and answer session following the film. It is 
through Helen that GLI came to know about the proposition to create the by-law to ban single 
use plastics bags at the point of sale in Comox, Courtenay and Cumberland and Regional District 
Areas. 

The ban of single use plastic bags at the point of sale in these communities would be 
tremendously beneficial for the health of our environment, the oceans, and the human 
population, as the health of humanity and the health of the earth are inextricably linked. By 
choosing to take this step toward a positive future, Comox, Courtenay, and Cumberland and 
Regional Areas will join other progressive villages, cities and nations across the world to counter 
environmental devastation and pollution. 

The GLI is in full support of the creation of a by-law which bans single use plastic bags at 
point of sale throughout the Valley. Thank you for your time and interest in this matter. If you 
have any questions please contact GLI using the emails below. 

Sincerely, 

Kate Moynihan 3rd year NIC BSN Student    
Lydia Hardy 3rd year NIC BSN Student        
Meghan Leahy   3rd year NIC BSN Student   

mailto:kmoynihan@northislandcollege.ca
mailto:lhardy@northislandcollege.ca
mailto:mleahy@northislandcollege.ca4


December 14, 2018 

Attention:  CVRD Board of Directors & CAO 

Comox Valley Regional District	
600 Comox Road,  
Courtenay BC, V9N 3P6 

Via: corporateservices@comoxvalleyrd.ca 

Dear Mr. Dyson and Directors, 

As we welcome you as our new council, the Comox Valley Council of Canadians, enthusiastically lend 
our collective support to the Comox Valley Nurses for Health and the Environment & Comox Valley 
Chapter of Nurses and Nurse Practitioners of BC, in their appeal to the CVRD to support a ban on 
single-use plastic bags at the point of sale as part of an effort both to reduce plastic pollution in the 
Comox Valley and to promote awareness of, and a conversation around, what is now a major 
international problem. 

As you may know, a large body of scientific knowledge informs us of the impact of single-use plastic on 
our water systems and the environment. Single-use bags are an ecological danger because they 
degrade into microplastics and further leach into soils, groundwater, and the ocean.  Plastics are 
commonly found in and on Vancouver Island’s rivers, lakes and beaches, frequently harming marine 
wildlife and entering our food webs.  

Note additionally, that at the Union of BC Municipalities annual conference in Whistler, ‘the single-use 
plastics resolution was unanimously supported by convention delegates asking the province to work 
with local governments and retailers to introduce "uniform province-wide business regulations in 
relation to disposable plastic packaging.  Once adopted, this would substantially reduce the volume of 
disposable plastic packaging in local solid waste streams" (Times Colonist, Sept 13, 2018). 

Locally, we applaud Cumberland in taking initial steps in this direction, when council voted to introduce 
the ban in a phased approach, starting with plastic grocery bags and straws, with enforceable bylaws 
going into effect July 2019.  

We now join the above organizations, along with a broad base of local organizations, businesses, and 
citizens to call on the CVRD to follow through, support and enact a ban on single use plastics in the 
broader regional district. 

We look forward to your support in enacting the appropriate bylaws to safeguard our environment for 
generations to come. 

Regards, 

Comox Valley Council of Canadians 



December 31st/2018 

Attention: Board Directors of the CVRD 

Dear Directors of the CVRD, 

The following is a letter of support from the Sustainability Action Group for the Environment 
(SAGE) for the initiative of the Comox Valley Nurses for Health & Environment and Nurses and 
Nurse Practitioners of BC who are spearheading a local campaign to ban the use of single-use 
plastic bags at point of sale throughout the Comox Valley.  

As an active group in our community which seeks to bring awareness to a variety of 
Sustainability issues, we had the pleasure of hosting last spring a talk by a Marine Biologist who 
underscored the growing negative impact of microplastics in our food web. A major step to 
remediate this pressing problem would be to tackle the source of such plastic pollution and to 
see a Ban on Single-use Plastic bags as an initial step forward. 

We are aware of many communities of Vancouver Island pursuing this same objective. The City 
of Victoria has been successful in upholding the implementation of this Bylaw despite a 
challenge in the Supreme Court of BC by the plastic industry. Locally, the Village of Cumberland 
has taken bold steps in a similar direction with the draft of a preliminary bylaw that outlines a 
clear path to emulate for a Comox Valley wide ban.  

We urge the CVRD Board members to show their commitment to our Environment and to 
issues of Sustainability that preserve the beauty of our coastlines, the health of citizens and the 
biodiversity of our oceans by supporting the proposed ban. 

Sincerely, 

Sustainability Action Group for the Environment 


























